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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention First Business Meeting
June 11, 2010

We Protect Southwest Virginia
11 June, 2010
The First Convention Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Friday, 11 June, 2010 at the Holiday Inn Valley View in Roanoke, VA with 76 members present, representing 14 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 14:08 hours by President Jennifer Redd. The invocation was given by Chaplin Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Jenifer Redd of the Radford Fire and Rescue Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

The meeting was sponsored by Sur-flow Inc. 
There where 60 people that attended the training on Friday morning. The training was sponsored by Blue Ridge Equipment and was presented by Mr. Steve Poff, Virginia Local Assistance state Team (L.A.S.T.) Coordinator.
President Jennifer Redd recognized Mr. Joe Pack of Peirce Manufacturing. Mr. Pack assured the membership that although the local company that represents Peirce Manufacturing has had problems, Peirce will work harder than ever and be stronger in Southwest Virginian in the future.
Reports:
President:
President Jennifer Redd offered the following report:

· President Redd welcomed everyone.
· Went over the hotel rules for the upcoming weekend.
1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Jeremy Williams offered the following report.
· Discussed the recent program at the Virginia Fallen Firefighters Ceremonies in Richmond, Va. 
2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Marshall Lewis offered the following report.
· No Report
Treasure:
Treasure Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report

· A motion was made by Mr. Page Brockenburogh and seconded by Mr. Kenny Hancock to accept the treasurer’s report. Motion voted on and passed.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· No report
Chaplin and Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Attended services for Pulaski firefighter Roland Edward Cole.

· Asked the membership to keep the following members in their thoughts and prayers:
· Travis Simpkins has suffered a broken leg.

· Larry and Ann Chandler have both had health issues and declining heath.

· Steve Hall

Sgt. At Arms:
Sgt. At Arms Mr. J. C. Bolling offered the following report:

· No Report
Historian:
Historian Mr. John campbell offered the following report:
· No Report
Convention Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· Thanked Mark Smith and Potsie Smith their hard work with the 2010 convention.
· Thanked the members from Radford Fire and Rescue Department that assisted with the convention and preparation.
· Encouraged everyone to stop by the vendors and thank them.

· The 2011 convention will be in Christiansburg.

· Thanked Mike Moles and C.J. McGlothlin for all the work with the vendors.

· Thanked President Jennifer Redd for all of her hard work.

· Thanked everyone for attending.

· If you have any questions or comments please contact Mr. David Akers at dakers815@aol.com. 
Executive Committee:
Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· The association is looking into 501 C tax status.
· Discussed the status of the membership of the association.

· Reported that the Convention Committee Chairman will be a elected position starting this year.

Legislative Committee:
Mr. Mike Moles offered the following report:

· Advised that bill tracking is being sent out to keep the membership up to date with items that are coming up in the General Assembly.
Membership Committee:
Mr. Leon Reed offered the following report:
· Asked the association what can be done to get the membership up.
Scholarship Committee:
Mr. Billy Hanks offered the following report:

· The committee at this time has the money to give out 3 awards.
· The association got 1 application for the scholarship this year.

· The scholarships will be awarded at the Saturday night awards banquet.

Training Committee:
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Introduced Division Chief Mr. Tim Estes, Virginia Department of Fire Programs.
· The Firefighter I class will be put online as a pilot program in December 2010.

· The classes will be online and the skills, written test and burn building will be held at a given date and location for completion.
· 60 people attended the Friday morning training and will be getting 4 hours of training thru the Virginia Department of Fire Programs.

By-laws Committee:
Mr. Page Brockenburogh offered the following report:
· Did the second reading of the By-Law change for from the April 2010 meeting.

· Motion was made by Mike Stevens and seconded by Potsie Smith to accept the second reading of the by-laws change. Motion voted on and passed.
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offered the following report:
· The contest will be held in the grass area on the North side of the hotel.
· The contest will start at 13:00 hours.
· The Captains meeting will be after the Second Business Meeting on Saturday.
Ways and Means Committee:
Mr. Potsie Smith offered the following report:

· 50 / 50 ticket sales for this meeting - $135.00 to association.

Old Business
The Virginia State Firefighters Association will hold its annual convention August 12 – 14, 2010 in Hampton, Va.
New Business
President Jennifer Redd recognized the following members of the Virginia State Firefighters Association:

President M. Ronnie Black:

The VSFA supports the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association and if there is anything he or his organization can due please contact them.


Secretary Mr. Dickie Atkins;


Reminded members of the state convention in August.

The following committees that President Jennifer Redd set at this meeting and are to be reported back at the Saturday meeting:

Audit Committee: Donnie Reed, Leon Reed and John Campbell
Nominating Committee: Page Brockenbrough, Billy Hanks and Martin Keffer
Resolution Committee: M. Stevens and F. Linkous

The meeting was adjourned at 14:50 hours with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
The next meeting, the second convention business meeting, will be Saturday, June 12, 2010, at 10:00 AM at the 64th Annual Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association Convention at the Holiday Inn Valley View in Roanoke, Va.
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary
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